
 

Route 1 (Emancipation Highway),  

Hanson Avenue and Princess Anne Street 

Intersection Safety Improvement 

City of Fredericksburg  

Notice of Willingness 
 

Find out about a proposed safety improvement project at the intersection of Route 1, 

Hanson Avenue and Princess Anne Street in the City of Fredericksburg.  

 

This federal Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) project would modify a 

portion of the existing median on Route 1 southbound to provide more space for 

vehicles turning left just after the Falmouth Bridge onto Princess Anne Street. Additional 

pedestrian accommodations would be installed for crossing Route 1. A temporary 

concrete median at Hanson Avenue and Route 1 would be replaced with a new 

concrete curb and island. Left turns from Route 1 northbound onto Hanson Avenue 

would continue to be prohibited.  

 

For more information on this project, visit the project page online at the Virginia 

Department of Transportation (VDOT) website: 

https://www.virginiadot.org/Route1andPrincessAnneStreet 

 

Project information, including the National Environmental Policy Act document in the 
form of a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion, can be viewed on the project website 
and at the VDOT Fredericksburg District office located at 87 Deacon Road, 
Fredericksburg, VA 22405, 540-899-4288 or TTY/TDD 711. Please call ahead to ensure 
the availability of appropriate staff to answer your questions.  

 

If your concerns cannot be satisfied, VDOT is willing to hold a public hearing. You may 

request that a public hearing be held by sending a written request to Mr. Curtis 

Holloway, Project Manager, VDOT, 87 Deacon Road, Fredericksburg, VA 22405 on or 

prior to August 5, 2022. If a request for a public hearing is received, notice of date, time 

and place of the hearing will be posted.  

 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities 

in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need 

special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact the 

project manager listed above at 540-899-4288 or TTY/TDD 711.  
 

State Project: 0001-111-308  Federal Project: HSIP-5111(388) 

UPC: 113997 

FROM:  0.049 mi. south of Hanson Ave.     TO: 0.069 mi. north of Hanson Ave.  

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

https://www.virginiadot.org/Route1andPrincessAnneStreet

